Dear Holliston Parents/Guardians and Staff:

At 3:30 this afternoon, Massachusetts Governor Charlie Baker announced that he was
extending his state-wide school closure order through Friday, May 1, 2020. This means
that the Holliston Public Schools will continue to be closed through that date. The earliest
date for school reopening is now Monday, May 4, 2020.

We anticipated that the shutdown period would be extended and the plans we developed to
keep our students engaged with learning activities were designed to be expandable to meet
the needs of our families and students for a longer shutdown period. In addition, the
Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education announced that it will
be issuing specific guidelines for districts to follow for the remote learning opportunities we
provide. Once these guidelines have been shared with us, we will review our current
Enhanced Learning Opportunities program and make any adjustments needed to ensure
compliance with these new state guidelines. If modifications to the plan are required, we
will share those changes with students and parents as soon as possible.

In the meantime, even though many expected that the school closure period would be
extended, it is a hard reality to face. We recognize that for many staff, parents and
students this new reality will only serve to increase anxiety, concern and a yearning for the
return to normalcy. Unfortunately, there is no substitute for the face-to-face, in-person
schooling experience and no amount of technology or creativity can ever replace the
connections that our students establish when they are physically present in

school. Nonetheless, we will do everything we can to establish and maintain meaningful
connections with your children during this extended shutdown period. We can not recreate
the school experience that existed in February. We are, however, doing everything we can
to adapt that model to meet the unique social, emotional and educational needs of our
students while we are unable to be together.

Thank you for your continued patience and understanding as Holliston Public Schools
adjusts to these remarkable, unpredictable and unprecedented events.

Respectfully,

Bradford L. Jackson, Ed.D.
Superintendent of Schools



